Hiawatha Public Library
Board Meeting

Glenn Schminke Community Room
July 13, 2010
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm. Members present were Jan Bahmann, Travis Christopher, Bonnie Galbraith, Janet Libe, Brenda Powers, and Jeaneal Weeks. 
Travis Christopher moved the agenda be approved.  Bonnie Galbraith seconded. Motion carried
Travis Christopher moved the minutes of the last meeting be approved. Brenda Powers seconded.  Motion carried. 
OLD BUSINESS:
Brenda Powers moved that the mission statement be changed to a vision statement and change the mission statement to reflect the adopted service responses. 
The VISION of the Hiawatha Public Library….is to provide the members of its community with access to information, which  can improve their minds, broaden their lives, and fulfill their cultural, civic, intellectual, educational , and recreational needs.  
The MISSION of the Hiawatha Public Library…is to improve the quality of life by making the library a comfortable and welcoming place for the entire community, by providing resources and programs that stimulate the imagination, and by providing resources and programs that foster the creation of young readers. 
Jan Bahmann seconded.  Motion carried.

There was a discussion about county funding parity.  Janet Libe talked about a meeting she attended regarding the funding.  The board agreed to work for a contract in the fall and liked the idea of asking the supervisors for an increase for all county libraries in addition to a set amount for a specific project for the metro library network.

NEW BUSINESS: 
The board reviewed and approved the schedule for building plan, long-range plan, technology plan, and personnel plan.

LIBRARIAN’S REPORT:
June has been a busy month for the library.  The parking lot has been full, patron usage is up, and the shelves are low on books which accounts for a record high circulation of 33,832.
Jan Bahmann moved to pay the bills.  Bonnie Galbraith seconded.  Motion carried. 

The bill for fixing the air conditioning has not come.  The new firewall has been installed.

There are 1,378 juveniles, 410 teens, and 400 adults registered and participating in our summer reading programs.  The increase in juvenile participation is an 11% increase over last year’s numbers.
PRESIDENT’S REPORT:  

 Janet Libe spoke earlier about attending the county funding meeting.
  Jan Bahmann moved the meeting be adjourned.  Travis Christopher seconded.  
Jan Bahmann, Secretary
